CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JANUARY 19, 2010
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Cammie Taylor at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, January 19, 2010.  The date was changed due to the Martin Luther King, Jr. holiday.
Present were Council Members Jimann Cozzen, Dale Klegstad, Travis Rector, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Cammie Taylor.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Judy Moss, Greg Sandahl, Pat Stallock, George Williams and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.

Judy Moss with the Care & Share Pantry was in to ask if there had been complaints about the contractor for the water project, Wagner Construction.  The council stated that there had been many complaints throughout the entire project.  Moss stated she did not understand how they could get away with things when the project is federally funded.  Any problems or complaints the city had with the contractor were to be brought to the attention of the engineers, Widseth, Smith & Nolting, as it was their job to make sure that the contractor acts in the best interest of the city.  All concerns and complaints were brought to the attention of the engineers.  USDA Rural Development had oversight of the funding of the project by approving or denying the pay requests and change orders which were prepared by WSN.  Rural Development engineers also inspected the work of the contractor to be sure that it complied with the specifications of the project.  There is a one year warranty on the work and a Rural Development engineer will do another inspection before the warranty period expires. 
The total amount requested in Rural Development grant funds for January is $5,286.90, which includes $4,961.90 to Widseth, Smith & Nolting for engineering and $325.00 to Brink, Sobolik, Severson, Malm & Albrecht for legal fees.  Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to approve the Rural Development grant request form for January in the amount of $5,286.90. 

The clerk reported water shut-off’s for the month.  
The Revolving Loan Fund Committee met with Pat Stallock to discuss the outstanding loans to Arnie’s Market.  Stallock stated that she had received a copy of the letter from the attorney.  In regards to the lien, she presented a payment agreement between Arnie’s Market, Augustson-Stallock, Inc. and the commissioner of revenue of the State of Minnesota which lists a final payment date of May 4, 2011.  Stallock stated that they would have that paid off sooner by using their tax refund this year to apply on the lien.  She also stated that the building is being heated and is still listed with a broker.  Stallock stated that rather than accumulate more legal fees by combining or extending the three notes, she would like to just start making payments again on all three loans as she did before.  At this time she could not pay any additional on any arrears but could at least make the monthly payments required.  She would still be considered delinquent on all three notes but would at least be making payments.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to accept Stallock’s proposal of continuing to make the monthly payments on all three loans while still delinquent.           
Greg Sandahl was in to inform the council that during the last snow storm his deer antler display in his yard was destroyed by the maintenance worker.  Sandahl stated that he moves his own snow out of his driveway and his deer antler display is about 12-15 feet away from the edge of the road which he had plowed around.  When the county came to widen the streets, the maintenance worker followed behind to clear snow from the driveways and he must have came at an angle and hit the treated posts which enclose the display.  Sandahl had informed the clerk of what had happened and the clerk told Sandahl he should talk to the maintenance worker so that it didn’t happen again.  Sandahl stated that he had talked to the maintenance worker who was very unhappy and did not apologize for what had happened.  Sandahl stated that he would have to remake the posts from scratch and was not sure on a dollar amount of how much damage had been done.  The council informed Sandahl that the city would reimburse him for the expense.

George Williams was in with complaints about the maintenance worker.  Williams asked what the maintenance worker’s job duties were and if in fact he was getting those duties done.  Williams had several complaints and also mentioned that there have been many others in town with the same complaints.  He stated he would like to see something done about it.        
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to approve the December 21, 2009 minutes.

Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2010 Mayor Appointments as follows: Official Depositor: Prime Security Bank, Official Paper: North Star News, Treasurer: Cathy Englund, Attorney: Brink, Sobolik, Severson, Malm & Albrecht, Fire Chief: Bobby Schmiedeberg, Wastewater Supervisor: Tony Von Ende, Water Superintendent: Tony Von Ende, Police: Cammie Taylor, Acting Mayor: Dale Klegstad, Water & Sewer: Dale Klegstad & Cammie Taylor, Streets: Jimann Cozzen & Travis Rector, Community Projects: Joyce Storeby & Dale Klegstad and Weed Inspector: Cammie Taylor & Tony Von Ende.  

Old business was discussed.  People have been asking about the skating rink.  Mayor Taylor will check with the maintenance worker to see when it will be ready.  
New business was discussed.  Pat Fixture with Experience Works called to see if the maintenance worker would be interested in having some additional help as she has a worker who is interested in working for the city.  The new maintenance worker assistant, George Johnson, will work 18 hours a week and be paid through the Experience Works program.  

The clerk provided the council with some information on free training in Thief River Falls on February 10, 2010 for System Planning & Management presented by Minnesota Rural Water Association, USDA Rural Development and University of Minnesota Extension Service.  The clerk encouraged the council to attend as she stated that she has been to this training and it was probably one of the best training sessions she had been to.   
Rector made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next council meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, February 16, 2010.  The date was changed due to the Presidents’ Day holiday on Monday, February 15, 2010.    

___________________________________

Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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